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ICC Grants Additional $5 Million to Advance Rail Safety 
Improvements in Normal  

Springfield, IL – On Thursday, Illinois Commerce Commission approved the use of $5 million from 
the Multi-Modal Transportation Bond Fund, part of the state’s bipartisan Rebuild Illinois project, to 
install a pedestrian underpass near the Union Pacific Uptown Station in Normal. The decision also 
approved the reallocation of $1.25 million in Grade Crossing Protection Funds (GCPF) for use at the 
project location. 
 
The updated underpass project provides a better design and connection for Amtrak passengers, Illinois 
State University students, Constitution Trail users, and those visiting the Uptown area. 
 
“Illinois has one of the largest rail systems in the country, which can pose an inherent risk to pedestrians 
who cross over train tracks. Rail safety projects like the one in Normal help keep Illinoisans safe as they 
navigate these crossings,” said ICC Commissioner Michael T. Carrigan. “The ICC recognizes the 
importance of these funds in helping local governments make important rail safety improvements.” 
 
The ICC routinely reviews rail safety improvement projects and administers dollars from the GCPF to 
consolidate existing public crossings, install or upgrade new warning systems, construct grade 
separation structures, build pedestrian crossings, and more. Projects for review are selected in the 
agency’s annual five-year Crossing Safety Improvement Program to implement highway-rail safety 
projects at local roads across the state. This year, over $410 million dollars from the GCPF and Rebuild 
Illinois were allocated to help communities pay for necessary improvements at over 1,300 crossing 
locations. 
 
To read the updates to Docket No. T14-0014 click here.   
 
About the Illinois Commerce Commission 
 
The Illinois Commerce Commission (ICC) is a quasi-judicial body made up of five 
Commissioners.  Through its Public Utility Program, the Commission oversees the provision of adequate, 
reliable, efficient, and safe utility services at the least possible cost to Illinois citizens served by electric, 
natural gas, telecommunications, water, and sewer public utility companies.  Through its Transportation 
Regulatory Program, the Commission oversees public safety and consumer protection programs with 
regard to intrastate commercial motor carriers of general freight, household goods movers, relocation 
towers, safety towers, personal property warehouses and repossession agencies. The Commission’s Rail 
Safety Program also inspects and regulates the general safety of railroad tracks, facilities, and equipment 
in the state.  
 
To learn more about the Commission, its offices, and bureaus, click here. If you are a consumer who 
needs help resolving a utility dispute call 800-524-0795 or file an online complaint here.  For a complaint 
related to transportation, call 217-782-6448. 
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Follow the Illinois Commerce Commission on social media @ILCommerceComm. 
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https://www.facebook.com/ILCommerceComm/
https://twitter.com/ILCommerceComm
https://www.instagram.com/ilcommercecomm/
https://www.linkedin.com/in/illinois-commerce-commission-865672161/
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCH8WDc1Dq0RUzqBzqUTMQFA
https://twitter.com/ilcommercecomm?lang=en

